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19 JANUARY 2025
SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME(YEAR C)

Parish Office: 94 Archer St, 
Chatswood NSW 2067  |  

chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au
(02) 9410 9000  |  Emergency: 0473 046 906  |  PO

Box 1446 Chatswood, NSW 2057 

The first of the signs given by Jesus was at 
Cana in Galilee.

This Sunday’s Gospel - John 2:1-11

A very warm welcome to you, especially to anyone
new and visiting our parish. It is good to have you
with us! If you have any questions or would like to
know more about our community at Our Lady of
Dolours please contact us at 02 9410 9000 or email
us at chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au - we
would love to hear from you!

GLAD YOU'RE HERE
Welcome

On the sacred lands of God, under the  faithful
custodianship of the Cammeraygal people.

Our shorter bulletins will continue until the weekend
of 25–26 January, when the full-length version
returns.

Lunar New Year Celebrations: The festivities are
almost here! Explore the exciting event plans and
don’t miss your chance to purchase raffle tickets for
incredible prizes. It’s not too late to join in!

Farewell Offering for Fr Joey: Envelopes will be
available in the pews this weekend for anyone
wishing to contribute a farewell gift to Fr Joey as he
prepares to leave our parish.

RSVP Reminder: Ensure your RSVPs are submitted for
the farewell Mass for Fr Joey and Deacon Richard on
29 January. Please note the updated time of 6:30
pm. Don’t forget to sign the e-card for both of them!

Thank you to the anonymous sponsor of this week’s
flowers for the church for their generosity!

For any inclusions to next week's bulletin, please email
your content to Olivia at Olivia.Lee@bbcatholic.org.au 

by the close of business on Wednesday.



IN OUR PRAYERS WE REMEMBER:

Our loved ones who have recently passed away: 
Nancy Benzie; Jose Lino Aguilar; Linda Agarwal; Dylan Lam; John Keenan.

Our loved ones who are sick:
Isabelle Montelibano Patron; Anne Avery; Mila Fidel; Onni Wong; Victor
Chun Kau Ng (husband of Dilia Ng); Eileen Swinsburg; Xu He Ooi; Carmel
Villanueva; Marianne (Binnie) Tan; Mr Gurung (father of Om Gurung);
Colleen Baker  (sister of Margaret Day); Delfin Mendoza; Karen Forbes;
Irene Margaret; Ying Leong Fong; Laila Haddad; Linda Yip; Lonnie Chu;
Minnie Walshe; Maria Taylor; Ban Le LLamas; Sally Luxton; Sr Marie
Dayton; Giselle Clark; Judith Ryan; Thomas West; Lucy Rodriguez; Gillian
Hawkins; Donna Fernandez; Allison Roberts; Zac Vlasic; Helen Coutts-
Trotter (sister of Terry Meagher); Teddy Malapira; Kristen O’Loan; Mitch
East; Victor Villanueva Herriquez; Johnson Siu; Joseph Bonnici; Bill Piper;
Frank Hallissy; John O’Brien; Gerard De Leon; Carlos De Leon; Mary Kin-
Soon Ng; Bonnie Leung; John Tiorg and family; Esther Grant and family.

Our loved ones, at rest with God, whose anniversaries fall at this time:
Watson Lee (father of Olivia, Chris, Ethan, Gen); Lisa McKee.
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FAMOUS CHINESE BIBLE QUOTE
神恩雖有區別，卻是同一的聖神所賜。 格林多前書 12:4

There are many different gifts, but it is always the same Spirit. Corinthians 12:4

May the grace of the Jubilee reawaken in us, Pilgrims of
Hope, a yearning for the treasures of heaven.

The Jubilee Prayer - Pope Francis

GRACE IN BACKGROUND

When I reflect on any Gospel story, I always find myself
wondering who I would be in the narrative, which
character I might relate to most. In this week’s story
about the Wedding at Cana, I am without a doubt one
of the wedding guests—just there for a great time,
blissfully unaware of any drama unfolding around me.
And let’s be honest, trying to make sure I’m not the
drama.

The guests at Cana enjoyed the abundance of wine,
completely oblivious to the crisis that had almost
disrupted their celebration. They drank and
celebrated, unaware that they were partaking in a
miracle orchestrated by Jesus. Isn’t it amazing how
God’s grace often works this way? It’s poured out upon
us freely, even when we don’t recognise it. How many
times do we benefit from blessings we neither
anticipate nor understand, much less deserve?

In a world that constantly demands evidence,
acknowledgment, and control, the story of Cana
invites us to pause and consider how often God works
quietly and invisibly. 
The water turned to wine without any fanfare or
dramatic gestures. Even the steward of the feast, upon
tasting the wine, didn’t know where it had come from.
He praised the bridegroom instead, and Jesus didn’t
correct him or seek credit. How extraordinary is this
humility—a humility so counter-cultural and selfless.

The hidden nature of this miracle also prompts us to
think about the unseen sacrifices and intercessions
that bring joy into our lives. 
Mary’s intercession, the servants’ quiet obedience, and
Jesus’ transformation of the ordinary into the
extraordinary remind us that so much of what we
enjoy is made possible by the quiet, faithful acts of
others. How often do we, like the guests, enjoy
abundance without pausing to consider the source of
that grace?

This hiddenness in God’s action calls us to a deeper
awareness and gratitude. It challenges us to look
beyond what we can see and to recognise the quiet
miracles in our daily lives—the unexpected kindness,
the moments of peace, the provision we didn’t ask for
but desperately needed. It also challenges us to
imitate the servants, who didn’t need to understand
the miracle to trust and act in faith.

The wedding guests also remind us of our role in the
feast of life. Even in their unawareness, their joy and
celebration fulfilled the purpose of the miracle. 
God’s blessings are not meant to remain hidden
treasures but are given to be lived out and shared
with others. In a way, every gathering, every
celebration of love and life, is an echo of that wedding
at Cana—a reminder of the God who quietly
transforms scarcity into abundance and invites us to
rejoice.

As we meditate on this week’s Gospel, let’s embrace
the call to live with greater awareness, gratitude, and
trust. 
May we learn to see the hidden miracles in our lives
and recognise the hand of the One who works all
things for our good, even when we don’t realise it.

by Olivia Lee

GOSPEL REFLECTION











This weekend and next weekend, donation
envelopes will be available at the back of the
church and in the pews for those who wish to
contribute towards a farewell gift for Fr Joey
as he prepares to leave our parish.
All contributions will be collected and
presented to Fr Joey as a token of our
gratitude and appreciation for his time with
us.
For those who prefer to donate 
via EFT, the details are:

Chatswood Parish 
Reference: Fr Joey Gift
BSB: 062-784
Account Number: 100001609
Thank you for your generosity.

Calling All Singers and Musicians!
We are seeking singers and musicians to
support Eucharistic Adoration on Thursday
nights at 7pm.
You are welcome to sing fitting songs from
your own repertoire, alongside selections
noted in the worship booklet.
Can you commit to helping once a month? 
Your musical gift can help create a 
prayerful and uplifting atmosphere for 
all who come to adore Jesus.

If you’re interested, please contact 
Titus.Grenyer@bbcatholic.org.au 

ENVELOPES FOR FR JOEY

SINGERS WANTED FOR ADORATION

THE POPE'S MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTION FOR
JANUARY 2025

For the right to an education: Let us pray for
migrants, refugees, and those affected by war,
that their right to an education, which is
necessary to build a better world, might
always be respected.



In late January we will be running a formation
retreat for adults. Although this course is aimed
at adults interested in learning this wonderful
way to support children in their faith formation,
it is also suitable for anyone interested in
nurturing their relationship with God in a retreat
like, contemplative environment. 

We would love to have more catechists involved
in supporting children at the Atrium here in
Chatswood, so if you know of anyone who might
be interested in attending, please pass this on
to them. Or if you are interested in finding out
more about the formation course, please feel
free to contact Angela at the above email or at
the parish email address:
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au

Or go to the following link to access the course
brochure: https://tinyurl.com/2ae5kzuh

JANUARY FORMATION FOR ADULTS 

What’s the time? Playgroup time! Playgroup is well and
truly back! We had our first playgroup session of the
year, and it was a fantastic start.                                              

Join us every Thursday 1:00pm, at the Magnificat room
for more fun and engaging activities!

Body

Hope has two beautiful daughters: their
names are Anger and Courage. Anger at the

way things are, and Courage to see that
they do not remain as they are." – 

St Augustine

mailto:angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au

